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TOWN OF POESTENKILL

38 Davis Drive / P.O. Box 210

Poestenkill, NY  12140
               (518) 283-5100 Phone
(518) 283-7550 Fax
       Zoning Board
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
        April 12, 2022 Minutes

Attendees:                                                                   Non-Voting:                            
 
Frank Burzesi, Chairman



Stephanie Volkmann, Zoning Board Clerk 
Nicole Heckelman

Tim Hoffay

Paul Jamison


 
Kevin McGrath

Susan Kalafut, Alternate









 
Chairman Burzesi called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes:

Meeting minutes of January 11 2022 were reviewed. Minutes need to be revised to include comments from voting members on the Area Variance Findings and Decision for the application from April Dennis, 116 Plank Road. Minutes will be revised and presented at next meeting of the ZBA. 
New Business 
Area Variance Applications:
Applicant: Susan Mardon, 56 Cherokee Lane

Ms. Mardon is applying for a variance to have a new garage built on her property. Her current garage is too small to accommodate her needs. She is requesting a 12’ side setback where 25’ is required by code. Other options for building this garage that might not require the variance were discussed but there are drainage issues that make the options not plausible. One neighbor, Mrs. Lopez attended the meeting and she does not have any issues with Ms. Mardon’s plan as there mature evergreens that block the proposed site from the neighbor’s view. 
Chairman Burzesi moved to schedule his matter to a Public Hearing at the next ZBA meeting, May 10, 2022. Motion seconded by Member Jamison and approved by a vote of five (5) ayes, zero (0) nays and zero (0) abstentions. 

Applicant: Donna Kamkar, 1188 Plank Road
Ms. Kamkar is applying for a variance to install solar array (panels) in her pasture. Ms. Kamkar was accompanied to the meeting by Mr. Doug McLaren, an unpaid consultant. Mr. McLaren explained that the variance requested is a 26-foot front setback where 52 feet is required by code. This array will be behind a fence/corral and some forsythia bushes. The location is best to provide optimal sunlight desired for electric generation. Other areas on the property would also require significant logging to gain best results. Array size is 16’ deep by 52’ wide by 9 ½’ tall. 
Member Jamison moved to schedule a Public Hearing at the next ZBA meeting, May 10, 2022. Member McGrath seconded the motion and the motion was approved by a vote of five (5) ayes, zero (0) nays and zero (0) abstentions. 

Public Comments:
Town Board Member June Butler commented that the ZBA needs to stick to required five (5) business days before an applicant comes before the board. Additional discussion commenced regarding time needed between Planning Board and Zoning Board meetings, as well as the time needed for consideration of all applications. It was noted that Planning Board needs to receive a copy of all applications. 

Member Heckelman made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25pm. Motion was seconded by Member Jamison and approved by a vote of five (5) ayes, zero (0) nays and zero (0) abstentions. 

Respectfully submitted,
Stephanie Volkmann
Planning Board Clerk

